
newsletter with 

details of all office 

bearers and 

Executive members.  

Please keep 

supporting the P&C 

but attending 

meetings when you 

can. 

This Friday is our 

Reward Day for 

Term One. Children 

from Kindergarten to 

Year 6 will receive an 

invite if they have 

exhibited good 

behaviour and 

attendance. Mrs 

Wain and Mr 

Watkins organised a 

water slide last year 

and it is back due to 

popular demand! 

Hopefully the water 

slide will help cool off 

our athletes busily 

trying out for teams 

in the Cockburn 

District Summer 

Lightning Carnival. Ms 

Cotton is taking 

names but you can’t 

be in it if you don’t 

give it a go!! 

Jason Shapcott        

Principal 

It is hard to believe 

that we are already 

nearly halfway 

through first term for 

2017. It has been 

particularly pleasing 

to welcome our new 

Kindy children to 

Caralee, along with 

new families who 

have moved to 

Willagee and have 

enrolled children 

across the year 

groups.  

We are aiming to 

connect our 

families across the 

early years and 

particularly the Kindy 

groups. I am pleased 

to invite Kindy and 

Pre-primary families 

to our picnic evening 

on Thursday 2nd of 

March from 5.00pm in 

the Early Years 

playground. I look 

forward to meeting 

families from both 

Caralee and the 

Fremantle Language 

Development Centre. 

Following on from 

being connected and 

part of our school 

community, our P&C 

Annual General 

Meeting (AGM) was 

last night.  I am 

extremely pleased 

to announce that 

we have three new 

office holders for the 

P&C. Importantly, 

without these people 

stepping up, our 

canteen would close 

and the uniform shop 

would go off site. 

Similarly, fundraising 

for any school 

improvement would 

not go ahead without 

an Executive to 

support the activity.   

Our new P&C 

Secretary is Tammy 

Vanderweide and P&C 

Vice President is 

Chantelle Heyden.  

The new P&C 

President is Julia 

Stewart, who didn’t 

think she was coming 

to the P&C for that 

job but it found her!!  

Keep an eye out for 

the first P&C 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 Thu, 2nd March   

Kindy/Pre-Primary 

Family Picnic 

 Fri, 3rd March  

Reward Day 

 Mon, 6th March   

Public Holiday 

 Wed, 15th March 

Assembly D1 

 Wed, 15th March 

Harmony Day   

Breakfast &        

Special Assembly 

Inside this issue: 

Family Connections 

P&C AGM 

Reward Day 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

CAPORN YOUNG sponsoring CCS by 

supplying paper for our newsletters 

LOST PROPERTY ITEMS 

We have a collection at the Front 

Office of lost keys, jewellery & 

glasses. Please come in to identify 

if you are still looking for yours! 
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R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

TIP # 19  Washing dark clothes in cold water saves water and energy, and helps your 
clothes retain their colour.  
TIP # 20  When shopping for a new washing machine, compare resource savings among 
Energy Star models. Some can save up to 20 gallons of water per load. 

 

P & C News 

 

 

 

Results from the P&C AGM are in.  Congratulations and a huge thanks goes to the following: 

President: Julia Stewart Vice President: Chantelle Heyden Secretary: Tammy Venderweide  Treasurer: Karen Ramsay 

Uniform Shop Managers: Jen Scott & Natalie Mathews Fundraising Convenor: Mel Lanzon                

General Executives: Amanda Buismann, Meredith Hathaway & Lachlan Tuppin 

Looking forward to a great year ahead! 

Canteen  

Don't forget the Canteen offers a great healthy menu.  Pick up the latest Menu for Term 1 from the Canteen or Front Office or follow the 

link at www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au.  Your support helps keep price increases to a minimum and ensures it stays open 5 days. If you can spare 

even an hour now and then to help, please call the Front Office or have a chat with Canteen Manager, Tracey.  

Uniform Shop                          

The easiest way to order school uniform is to pick up an order form from the Front Office (or follow the link at www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au), 

fill it in and drop it back with payment. Uniform Shop volunteers will fill the order as soon as possible and deliver it to your child's class. Easy!    

If you wish to try on sizes, the Uniform Shop is open on Wednesday mornings 8.15am—8.50am.  

Volunteers still needed!                              

If you have a couple of hours to spare, then please think about volunteering for our upcoming fundraisers.                

Our first event, a Bacon & Egg Burger Stall, is on Saturday, March 11th between 7am and 2pm. 

Please contact Natalie 0429 100 096. 

Likewise, please get in touch if you’re free Sunday, March 26th between 7am and 4pm for a Sausage Sizzle at 

Bunnings, O’Connor.  Grandparents welcome!  

To keep up to date with these events and other happenings within our Caralee CS Family, visit us at  

https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/  
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Music  

In Music, the Caralee kids have been learning new rhythms to start off the new year. Each class has used 

their new rhythm to create their own body percussion composition. The upper school students enjoyed 

playing Rhythm Races using the scooters in the Music Room.  

Drama 

Drama classes have kicked off for the year, with the children using fairy tales to explore the different   

elements of drama. The upper school students have been experimenting with physical theatre, working in 

teams to create 3D objects from the fairy tale 'Cinderella'. Middle school students have been creating 

their own skits from scenes of 'Jack in the Beanstalk', and lower school students have been experimenting 

with mime using the story of 'Hansel and Gretel'. 

Caralee Choir 

The Choir is already hard at work preparing for their first performance this term - the Caralee ANZAC 

Day Service (Thursday 6th April). Choir members please remember to bring your black folder to each 

choir rehearsal. You are most welcome to bring in a USB if you would like a copy of the mp3 tracks to 

practice along to at home. If you have been given a choir shirt order form, please remember to return it 

to the office by Friday 3rd March.  

Miss Rhiannan Longley, Music Specialist Teacher 
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Sport 

On Monday, 27th March 2017,    

selected students from Caralee   

attended the WACA to participate 

in a T20 game on the WACA 

ground.   

This included a question and        

answers session with two of the 

Western Warriors players and an on 

ground tour with Mark Sanders.  

 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports 

Teacher  

Chaplaincy  

Hello to the Caralee CS community! 

My name is Jane Duff and I am the new School Chaplain at Caralee Community School 

and Fremantle Language Development Centre.  

I will be onsite every Monday and Tuesday. Please feel free to make contact with 

me via the school office if you'd like to discuss any concerns you have about your 

child.   I look forward to forging a great working relationship with the community 

here. 

Best regards, 

Jane Duff 

Mrs Jane Duff 

School Chaplain 

Caralee Community School 

24 Winnacott St 

Willagee, WA, 6154 

Ph: (08) 9314 1677 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 
Fremantle City Football Club 

 

Registrations are now open for the                         

2017 soccer season.  

For ages 4 – 9 years old, Miniroos is an excellent 

program.  Kids get the opportunity to learn 

about soccer while playing and having fun. 

                                  

Juniors mixed or girls competition from             

10 years of age.                               

            There is a team for every ability. 

Come and have some fun & make new friends. 

For further information and/or registration            

contact Ruth or Paula at  

admin@fremantlecityfc.com 

 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/events/230545444023558
mailto:admin@fremantlecityfc.com
http://www.applecrosscali.com.au/home/

